
Editorial
With this edition of Synergy we bring you another interesting selection of diverse articles, each 
celebrating or exploring a different aspect of our profession.  We hope that you are finding the 
new Synergy website a supportive and attractive home for the journal. We are very proud of it 
and how it has developed since its inception. You will note that the full archive of all past digital 
editions has now been added to the site.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank Sue Osborne for her excellent work in writing 
the Online Life section of the journal since the first edition of 2017.  Her article in this edition 
will be Sue’s last in this section. Over the last couple of years Sue has endeavoured to have us all 
carefully consider the power and the possibilities made available through cultivating an online 
life and we appreciate her passion and constant encouragement.

With this edition we would also like to thank Julie Lindsay who joined us as our guest for 2019 
writing the Reflections and Actions section. It has been wonderful to have her thoughtful and 
insightful contributions in Synergy. We appreciate all of the wonderful contributors to the journal 
and thank Sue and Julie for being a part of the journal during  their time with us.

I commend to you the new Synergy ebook that celebrates 
the richness of the first fifteen years of the journal’s life 
and I am thrilled to draw your attention to the review of 
the ebook, written by Professor Emeritus Dianne Oberg, 
in our Reviews section, which is ably coordinated by Dr 
Rosemary Abbott.

This edition of Synergy contains a very diverse selection 
of articles covering various levels of practice and a range 
of different approaches and ideas.  There is something 
for everyone in the school library and beyond.

Happy professional reading everyone!

Dr Susan La Marca
Editor - Synergy


